











The Women’s Missionary Union held a mother-
daughter tea May 26, on the lawn of the home of
Mrs. Carter. Thirty-four were present. Grace
Clark was the guest speaker.

During the winter a kitchen has been built in
the basement of the church. The Women’s Mis-
sionary Union have installed an electric stove.

Members who haverecently returnedto attend
local services include Vera and Kenneth Kester,
formerly pastors at Hadyn Lake, Idaho, and Miss
Ruth Baker, who taught in Portland during the
winter.

NETARTS
David Thomas, Pastor

Ray Fitch and family and Wayne Piersall and
family were visitors at the morning services of
June 5. Mr. Fitch delivered the message of the
morning and Mr. Piersall sang two lovely solo
numbers which were greatly appreciated by all.

Several families from Netarts were present
at yearly meeting.

Davidand Florence Thomas have againaccept-
ed the call of the meeting to serve as pastors for
the coming year.

NEWBERG
Carl D. Byrd, Pastor

The Daily Vacation Bible School carried onby
five local churches closed its sessions Friday
evening, June 17, with a fine program. Bernice
Mardock and Elsie Gerke were the directors.
A good number of children were saved during
this time. There were 159 enrolled.

Elvitt and Marjory Brown, pastors at Plain
Community Church, near Leavenworth, Wash-
ington, were here recently. Hebrought a spirit-
filled message Sunday evening,.May 22. They
are members at Newberg.

George A. Bales was recorded a minister at
the last Yearly Meeting sessions. He and his
family are members here. Elenita Bales has
been active in C.E. work with the juniors.

«Qlivet to Calvary’’ by Maunder, an outstand-
ing cantata was given by the Pacific College
Oratorio Society Chorus under the direction of

Prof. L. W. Bulgin, Friday evening, May 27.

On Sanday afternoon, June 5, Dr. Gervas A.
Carey gave the baccalaureate sermon for the
graduating class of Pacific College.

The annual service conducted by the Student
Christian Union was held at the church Sunday
evening, June 5, with Harold Ankeny presiding.
Richard Cosseland Mary Jackson gave the mes-
sages. Music was provided by various groups.

SHERWOOD
Kenneth Williams, Pastor

Revival services were held here March 6-20
with Scott Clark as evangelist.

Ralph and Marie Chapman were here the even-
ing of March 25, and for two services on Sunday,
March 27, showing pictures and telling of the
Bolivian mission work.

On March 8, the Missionary Society sponsored
a Temperance Rally at the church, with Grace
Todd as program chairman and Pearl Liebnow
as hostess. The community was extended an in-
vitation to attend. Mrs. Fred Tooze, state pres-
ident of the W.C.T.U., was the speaker, A social
hour in the beautifully decorated basement fol-
lowed the program. Members feel that the rally
wasa means of declaring their temperance stand
to the community.

On Easter Sunday a recognition service was
held for all those who had come into this meet-
ing during the past year. Two babies were ded-
icated—Daryl Kenneth Williams and Philip By-
ron Puckett.

The pasttwo years the grade school has used
the basement of the church as a class room be-
cause of the crowded condition of the school.

* Although this has been somewhat inconvenient

for the church, all feel that it was a form of real
service to the community, which has paid great
dividends in winning community respect.

8everal boys and girls from this meeting are
planning to go to camp at Twin Rocks.

Average church attendance at morning ser-
vice has increased from fifty-nine in 1947 to
eighty-four in 1948. Sunday school enrollment
is 116, with average attendance of 79 in 1949.

write today to

K. L. Eichenberger, Sec.-Treas.

YOUR BEST INVESTMENT

Is a membership in THE QUAKER BENEVOLENT SOCIETY. Over 550 members now
enrolled. All members of Friends Church, ages 10 t¢ 60 and in good health, eligible for mem-
bership. Organized in 1933, there have been 88 death claims paid to beneficiaries since that time.

Membership fee for new members, $2.00. An advance assessment of $1.00 is collected at
time of joining, making a total of $3.00 for new members as initial fee. Assessments of $1.00
paid only upon notice of death of a member. For further particulars and application blanks

QUAKER BENEVOLENT SOCIETY

420 S. W. Washington St.
Portland 4, Oregon
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